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Marty Howard once again pulled together our annual Pinball Wizard 
Tournament at our usual location, CP Pinball in South Roxana, IL.   We had 
a great turnout for the event as it is always a lot of fun. 

As we have done recently, the tournament was set up using software 
that kept all of the players rotating between opponents and machines for the 
entire duration of the tournament itself.  The tournament was played on a 
specific set of machines.  This allowed for quick changes between games so 
that more time could be spent playing and less time waiting for your next 
opponent or waiting for a machine to open up.   

For this year, in addition to Gateway members and friends, Marty 
also had some of the members of his dance club join in.  It turns out some 
of those dancers are pretty good pinball players! 

Once the time was up for the main part of the tournament, the wins 
and losses were totaled up and the top three winners were Stephanie (a 
member of the Schott’s church), Danny, (a member of Marty’s dance club) 
and Gateway’s Jim Kiburz. 

Stephanie, Danny, and Jim had a playoff to settle first, second and 
third place for the tournament.  These were some high scoring games, but 
when it was all over, Danny had the high score with Jim coming in second 
and Stephanie third. 
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Next they totaled up the losses to find the bottom 3 players.  Those were Marty’s friend 
Joanna, Annette Morton, and me.  The three of us played for the winner of the losers title.  An-
nette won handily with Joanna coming in second and yours truly bring up the rear!  

Marty had prepared medals and ribbons for the winners and losers and passed them out 
once the competition was over.   

As usual, it was a great time and this format we have been using for the last few years 
where we are rotating during the majority of the tournament really makes it a lot of fun.   

Pinball Wizard Tournament 
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Presidents Scoop 

The President’s Scoop 
 

By Chris Winslow 

For May, we will once again be participating in the parade for Immanuel Lutheran 
Church.  This year it is on Saturday the 6th.  As usual, we will need between 5 and 7 cars for 
the event.   We will be transporting veterans and church officials similar to what we have done 
the last few years.  We will meet at 9:30 at the parking lot near the church at 115 S 6th Street, in 
St. Charles.  In addition to getting to drive in the parade, they also are going to give us vouchers 
for free hotdogs and beverages at the festival. 

We have a lot of activities for June,  On the 10th we have the Hannibal Cruise on the 
schedule.  We will cruise in our GTOs from O’Fallon, MO on the “Little Dixie High-
way” (Route 79) to Hannibal for lunch and afternoon activities.  We will then attend a cruise on 
the Mark Twain Riverboat that will include dinner and dancing in the evening.  The details are 
on the flyer included with this newsletter.  Please note that everyone must make their own reser-
vations for the Mark Twain Riverboat dinner cruise.  These can fill up quickly so if you are 
planning to attend you will want to make your reservation soon.  I have also included a hotel 
recommendation for those who decide to stay the night in Hannibal.  You will not want to sleep 
too late the next morning, however, because Terry and Gail’s church (St. Thomas United 
Church of Christ on 17842 Wild Horse Creek Road) will be hosting their annual Chicken Din-
ner on that Sunday.  You don’t want to miss that! 

The really big event for June is the GTOAA National Convention.  If you have not al-
ready, now is the time to get registered and book your rooms.  We also do still need to fill a few 
worker slots, so if you have not already signed up, please contact Dan Jackson to pick up a few 
slots.  Like we did in 2017, Gateway is planning a huge indoor parking lot party for Friday 
evening.  We are going to have live music like we did in 2017.  This time around the band is 
going to be Captain Rat and the Blind Rivets.  The theme for the party is Groovy Ballroom 
Bash.  For the ladies, Liane Finkenbinder has designed a shirt for the party.  I have included a 
flyer for it in this newsletter.  If you have not already ordered one, please do by May 10th to 
give Liane time to get them made.  For the men, the plan is to either wear the bowling shirts we 
wore at the 2017 Nationals, or else anything else you would like that fits in with the theme. 

As I noted last month, Gateway GTO dues for 2023 were due in January and we do still 
have quite a few members who have not renewed.  I have included the membership renewal 
form here.  If you have not already renewed for 2023, please do so as soon as you can. 
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Minutes  
4/6/2022 

  
7:08 PM – Meeting Start – Chris Winslow 
Lead 

Old Business   

Pinball Wizard- Marty Howard talked 
about how 20 people attended. 

Steve Hedrick talked about how the 
VFW was cold/windy and 20-25 cars 
attended 

Steve Hedrick talked about the St. 
Judes fundraiser held Saturday.  

7:12 – New Business  

Easter Car shows (Forest Park & Fami-
ly Arena) 

Forest Park show requires a fire extin-
guisher in each car. 

Spring Cruise-Chris Winslow said to 
make your reservations for the boat 
tour and Hotel. 

Chris Winslow encouraged the women 
ordering their shirts from Liane 
Finkenbinder for the parking lot part 
during the nationals. Terri Oxler 
showed some examples $25/each 

Due’s were due in Jan 2023 

June 11 is a chicken dinner at Terry 
and Gail Schott’s church 

John Grissom is organizing a car show/
cruise to his farm on 10/7 – 10/8. 
“Greatest Time Ever!” Next meeting he 
will have flyers. 

7:20-Scheduled upcoming Events 

7:27 GTOAA 

Planning for 2023 has started for 
Springfield IL. Tom Oxler talked about 
volunteering and to sign up.  

Sign up for any excursion as they are 
filling up fast. 

At the time of this meeting there were 
200 registrants and would like 400 

7:31 Tech 

Old and New GTO tech issues 

Steve Hedrick states that his Delco bat-
tery died in this solstice.  

Paula Winslow finally got his new 
Acadia back just 1 day short of 4 weeks 
in the shop.  

Earl Lewis donated $50 to the club b/c 
Marty Howard signed up for Hagerty  

 

7:35 Club Personnel’s 

Donna Bowers is recovering from knee 
replacement surgery 

Debbie Arzberger is recovering from 
surgery to her arm after a recent fall 

Barb Lewis’s mother just celebrated 
her 100th birthday 

7:35 Adjourn 

 Brian O’Sullivan/Earl Lewis 

Next club meeting will be Thursday, May 
4nd, at Ginghams. 2023 

50/50 won by Tony Bezzole $35 

Tumbler -Andrew O’Sullivan 

Gateway GTO Meeting Minutes 



THE HOOD SCOOP       7 

 



THE HOOD SCOOP       8 

 



THE HOOD SCOOP       9 

 



THE HOOD SCOOP       10 

 



THE HOOD SCOOP       11 

 



THE HOOD SCOOP       12 

 



THE HOOD SCOOP         

 

Gateway GTO Dues for 2023 are $20 and 
are due by the annual Gateway GTO Piz-
za Party. 
 

• Send dues to Will Bowers by mail or pay 
in person at the Next Meeting 

Will’s Address: 
4213 Napa View Lane 
St. Charles, MO 63304 

• In order to Renew with Gateway GTO, 
members must be members in good stand-
ing with GTOAA. 

 
Contact Chris Winslow if 
you have any questions on 
renewing your Gateway 
GTO membership 

Gateway GTO     
Membership Renewal 
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 GTOAA Membership Renewal 
 
 

GTOAA Dues are to be paid directly to 
GTOAA 

 

• Do not send GTOAA dues to Will Bowers.  
Instead renew directly with GTOAA by mail 
or at www.gtoaa.org. 

• All Gateway GTO Members must be 
GTOAA members in good standing. 

• Please contact GTOAA Chapter Representa-
tive Tom Oxler with any questions: 

 
 

Tom Oxler Contact Info: 
Phone: 636-928-5548 
Email: toxler@prodigy.net 
 

mailto:toxler@prodigy.net
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2023 GATEWAY GTO 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS 
 
May 

4 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s  
 
6 - Parade at Immanuel Lutheran Church in St. Charles 
 
7– Model T Swap Meet at GCS Credit Union Ballpark 
 

June 
 
 1 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s 
 
 2-4 - Pontiac at Pigeon Forge 
  
 2 - Route 66 Festival in Lebanon, MO 
 
 10 -  Gateway GTO Hannibal Cruise (See flyer in this newsletter) 
 
 26 - July 1st - GTOAA Nationals in Springfield 
 
July 
 6 - GTO MEETING 7PM at Gingham’s  
 
 21-23 - Tri Power Nationals 
  
 29 - Gateway GTO Day at Gateway Classic Cars 

 
 
 

SEE THE FULL CALENDAR AT WWW.GATEWAYGTO.ORG 
 

Gateway GTO Classifieds 

http://www.gatewaygto.org/
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126 Afshari Drive 
Florissant, MO 63034 

jfhavens@sbcglobal.net 

(314) 838-5533 
 
 

Jon’s Tri-Power Service 
 
 

 
 
Jon F. Havens 
Owner 
 

13  Shamblin Dr. 
Florissant, MO 63034 

 

(314) 496-7368 
 
 

Jonathan’s Q Jet Service 
 
 

 
 
 
Jonathan Havens 

CLICK HERE FOR GATEWAY GTO APPAREL CLUB STORE 

mailto:jfhavens@sbcglobal.net
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
http://stores.customautoapparel.net/gateway-gto-association/
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GATEWAY GTO ASSOCIATION OFFICERS  

President  Vice President Mo  
Chris Winslow Brian O’Sullivan  
644 Emge Road 2576 Westrick Drive 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 Maryland Heights MO 63043  
636-294-8104 314-225-7240 
chriswinslow@charter.net bosullivan@hunter.com 
Vice President IL.  Treasurer 
Dan Jackson  Will Bowers  
P.O. Box 234  4213 Napa View Lane 
Greenville, IL 62246  St. Charles, MO 63304 

618-664-0437 618-791-3110 
dajalj@gmail.com  wwbdsb@yahoo.com   
Secretary  GTOAA Chapter Rep. 
Amy O’Sullivan  Tom Oxler 
2576 Westrick Drive 450 Muirfield Drive  
Maryland Heights MO 63043  St. Charles, MO 63304 
314-225-7241 636-928-5548 
pooky1891@gmail.com toxler@prodigy.net 
Photo Album Editor  Club Events Chairman  
Laura Kiefer Marty Howard  
70 Keystone Drive  7 Newcastle CT  
Old Monroe, MO 63369  St. Charles MO 63301      
1977kieferla@gmail.com  636-724-8641  
 nycgto@att.net   
Web Newsletter Editor  
Chris Winslow  Chris Winslow  
644 Emge Rd.  644 Emge Rd.  
O’Fallon MO 63366  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-294-8104  636-294-8104  
chriswinslow@charter.net  chriswinslow@charter.net  
Charity Chairman  Photographer  
Bob Blattel  Chris Winslow  
4564 Austin Knoll Court  644 Emge Rd.  
St. Charles MO 63304  O’Fallon MO 63366      
636-441-3141  636-294-8104 
bob@blattels.com chriswinslow@charter.net  

Gateway GTO Association Photo Album 

If you have photos of past events or if you take pic-
tures of future events that you think would be good 
for our Photo Album, please send them to the news-
letter editor.  

The Hood Scoop is  published as an informative 
news bulletin to keep our members up to date on 
past,  present,  and future events.  

Advertising is free for members in good standing. 

Advertising rates for non members are:  

$100 – Full page (Color or Black and White) ad in 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$50 – ½ page (Color or Black and White) ad in our 
monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, your 
logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link to 
your website from our Related Website Link space. 

$25 – Business Card (Color or Black and White) ad 
in our monthly Hoodscoop newsletter for 12 months, 
your logo on our Website Sponsor page, and a link 
to your website from our Related Website Link 
space. 

Advertising Guidelines  

Classified ads are free to members. Classified ads up to 50 
words for non-members are $5.00 per issue.  

Gateway GTO Club Information  

The Gateway GTO Association was initially formed in the 
summer of 1984 by a group of seven. They all had a com-
mon interest in the Original Muscle Car, the Pontiac GTO.  
As a form of communication we publish a monthly newslet-
ter called “The Hood Scoop”.  The purpose of this newslet-
ter is to keep our members informed of all upcoming activi-
ties as well as providing interesting event coverage. The club 
meets every first Thursday of the month at Gingham’s, 1566 
Country Club Plaza Drive, St. Charles, MO 63303 

The yearly dues for Gateway GTO is $20.  The dues are due 
by the Pizza Party in January.  All Gateway GTO members 
must be a member in good standing with GTOAA.  You are 
allowed to have one associate member.  

The Gateway GTO Association 

 is an official chapter of the  

GTO Association of America 
www.gtoaa.org 

Visit us at 
www.gatewaygto.org or 
www.gatewaygto.com 

 

mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:littlemissek@gmail.com
mailto:dajalj@gmail.com
mailto:wwbdsb@yahoo.com
mailto:pooky1891@gmail.com
mailto:toxler@prodigy.net
mailto:1977kieferla@gmail.com
mailto:nycgto@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
mailto:bob@blattels.com
mailto:chriswinslow@charter.net
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644 Emge Road 
O’Fallon, MO 63366 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 


